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1. Introduction  
 
a) On 4 November, County Council agreed its Members Allowances Scheme for 

2021-25. As per the regulations, Members had before them a report of the 
independent Member Remuneration Panel (MRP). The MRP recommendations 
focused mainly on the detail of the Members Allowances Scheme. However, 
several issues came up during their work that they wished to draw to Members’ 
attention and to ask the Members consider them. 
 

b) Along with agreeing matters directly related to the Members Allowances 
Scheme, County Council also agreed the following recommendations of 
relevance to this Committee1: 
 

 That Member attendance at meetings will be tabulated and published as 
soon as is practical;  

 

 That the Selection and Member Services Committee be asked to 
consider whether there is anything in how we operate which militates 
against a more diverse membership; and  

 

 That the Selection and Member Services Committee also be asked to 
consider what additional information could be published to give a more 
accurate picture of Member contribution as well as how to better 
promote the Dependents’ Carers’ Allowance. 

 
c) The Appendix to this report contains extracts from the MRP report most 

relevant to the above recommendations.  
 

d) The first one, on publishing Member attendance at meetings, is being 
progressed by staff in GLD. Practice in this regard varies across Councils and 
it is generally accepted that there is not a direct correlation between meeting 
attendance and the value of the work of an individual Member. 

 
2. Diversity 
 
a) The relevant extracts from the MRP report, pages 6 and 26, are as follows: 

 

                                            
1
 https://democracy.kent.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=113&MId=8752&Ver=4  

https://democracy.kent.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=113&MId=8752&Ver=4


 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
3. Transparency 
 
a) The relevant extracts from the MRP report, pages 6 and 27, are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
b) The link to the Member pages at Surrey referred to in the extract is: 

https://mycouncil.surreycc.gov.uk/mgFindMember.aspx   
 
 
4. Dependents’ Carers’ Allowance 
 
c) The relevant extracts from the MRP report, pages 5 and 21, are as follows: 

 

 

 
 
5. Recommendation 

 
The Selection and Member Services Committee is asked to: 
 

a) Note that Member attendance at meetings will be tabulated and published 
as soon as is practical; 

 
b) Consider what additional information could be published to give a more 

accurate picture of Member contribution; 
 

c) Consider whether there is anything in how the Council operate which 
militates against a more diverse membership; and 

 
d) Consider how to better promote the Dependents’ Carers’ Allowance. 

https://mycouncil.surreycc.gov.uk/mgFindMember.aspx


 
 
 
6. Background Documents 
 
Full report of the Member Remuneration Panel: 
https://democracy.kent.gov.uk/documents/s106957/Appx%202%20MRP%20Repor
t.pdf  
 
7. Report Author and Relevant Director  
 
Ben Watts, General Counsel  
03000 416814  
benjamin.watts@kent.gov.uk 
 
Tristan Godfrey, Strategic Governance Manager 
03000 411704 
tristan.godfrey@kent.gov.uk  
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